Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association
Meeting Minutes

November 1, 2007
Call to Order

Acting President Ed Goodlet called the Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association meeting to order at 11:35 p.m. at the American Red Cross.  The following were present:

Ruth Obadal, Puyallup FD

Tim Pierce, Puyallup FD
Jeff Jensen, Tacoma FD

Ken Sharp, Lakewood FD

Greg Hull, Lakewood FD

Karl Roth, Lakewood FD

Dave Dupille, PCFD #3

Dan Rankin, PCFD #3
Bob Black, PCFD #5

Eric Watson, PCFD #5
Bill Jarmon, PCFD #5

Tom Sutich, PCFD #5
Jack Andren, PCFD #6

Judy Murphy, PCFD #6
Ed Goodlet, PCFD #8

Chuck King, PCFD #8

Gary McVay, PCFD #13

Cliff McCollum, PCFD #13
Tom Lique, PCFD #16

Guy Allen, PCFD #16

Gary Franz, PCFD #21

Garry Olson, PCFD #23
Norma Pancake, PCEMS

Chuck Hammonds, ARC
Shannon O’Leary, ARC

Chuck Frame, DNR

Rick Adamson, PC Sheriff

Recorder Denise Menge

Flag Salute
Chuck Hammonds led the flag salute.  He welcomed everyone to the American Red Cross.  They have a new CEO that is committed to make an even stronger connection with the military.
Chuck reminded everyone of the upcoming Heroes Breakfast.  They are always looking for hero stories and all types of human interest stories.

Chuck introduced Shannon O’Leary.  She gave a report for the month of October.  There were 15 fires and 20 families consisting of 45 people were helped.

Approval of Minutes

It was moved and seconded to approve the October 4, 2007 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report

Kathy Hale was not present.
Correspondence

Ed Goodlet stated Denise had forwarded an e-mail from Gary Franz who had drafted a letter to the Puget Sound Clean Air Agency.  The King County Fire Chiefs Association wrote a very similar letter to endorse the elimination of outdoor burning.  It was moved and seconded to write a letter on behalf of PCFCA to endorse the elimination of outdoor burning.  MOTION CARRIED.  It was a unanimous vote of those attending.
Guest Speakers
Lieutenant Colonel Patsago and Major Humphrey with the Washington National Guard Civil Support Team were introduced to share what their teams capabilities are.
Lieutenant Colonel Benjamen Zerface is retiring.  Everyone is invited to attend a Change of Command Ceremony on December 21st at Camp Murray at 1300.  Invitations will be sent out.

A powerpoint presentation was presented going over the history and legal authority of why they do what they do.  The definition of WMD was taken out of the US code.  There are 55 teams in the US.  California has 2 teams, New York and Florida will be getting a second team in 2008 and it is being predicted that Texas will get a second team in 2009.
Their team is already considered deployed and so they will not be deployed to Iraq.  They are on call 24/7.  Help to assess WMD issues.  They are available to advise and assist.  All Hazards was added in 2007 so they are not just terrorism related.

Capabilities:  CBRN reconnaissance, sample collection, lab analysis of CBRN samples, agent research and reach-back to subject experts, communications connectivity for voice, data and imagery, no mass casualty decontamination and limited medical supplies.

The team has 22 full-time army and national guard members.  They are all Haz-Mat technicians.  Their team was on of the first three teams to be certified by the Office of Defense.

Major equipment items:  Portable CBRN detectors, vehicles, deployment, command and control.  His personnel remain under the military chain of command.  They are state employees that are federally funded and they work for the Governor.  He went over external support requirements for their team.  As well as initiatives that are being developed.

Their team exercises all the time and they are always looking for exercise and training opportunities.  Feel free to contact them to set up, coordinator and/or facilitate a training exercise.

Contact information:  
Lieutenant Colonel Pagsago – 253-377-7234
Major Humphrey – 253-377-7226

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Program/Speaker Committee

No representative present.
Audit Committee- DORMANT

Banquet/Awards Committee

No representative present.  The banquet will be held on December 6th at the Liberty Theater.
DIVISION REPORTS:

EMS

Judy Murphy reported there are new protocols coming out that will be effective January 2nd at midnight.  Everyone needs to receive training on them before they become effective.  The Pierce County EMS Council will purchase the first batch of protocol books.
An EMS Quality Improvement conference is being held next Monday and Tuesday.  Also, there will be a Medical/Legal conference with a mock trial in May.

Training – MetroTraining

No representative present.
OUTSIDE AGENCY REPORTS:

American Red Cross

Report was given earlier.
Department of Emergency Management

Norma Pancake reported for Steve Bailey.  The 2008 grant process emphasis will be on interoperability.
EMS

Norma Pancake reported legal liability issues, AMA, new stroke team in county that are working on verbage. Copies should be sent out mid-November.

Wayne Wienholz asked her to announce they have a new Deputy Fire Marshal, Rob Lasher, who was just hired.  He comes from Chelan County.

Fire Marshal

No representative present.

State Chiefs/Western Chiefs

Jeff Jensen reported they are gearing up on legislative issues.  A strategic update is being worked on November 8th and 9th.  It will be published once its done.
PS Clean Air Agency

No representative present.
PC Fire Commissioners

Dan Rankin reported the issue that Dan Packer had brought up at the last meeting was discussed at the conference.  The governor has taken control and wrote a letter to the Attorney General for a statement on this issue.  We will wait to see what is said.  Their next meeting will be at Edgewood on November 18th at 7:00 p.m.
Dept. of Natural Resources

Chuck Frame reported the issue he brought up last month continues to be worked on.  King County has dealt with this as well and have a pretty good draft together.  Jeff Jensen stated that perhaps this is bigger than just Pierce County.  Chuck stated it is.  Jeff suggested this is something the State Chiefs should take on and he will bring it up at the next State Chiefs meeting.
Unfinished Business

A.  2008 Nominations/Elections.  Acting President Ed Goodlet stated that President Doug Willis had contacted everyone on the current Board and they are all willing to serve another term.  If anyone else is interested in a position, they are more than welcome to nominate themselves or have someone nominate them.  There were no nominations.  Jack Andren moved and Bob Black seconded that the current Board remain and serve another term.  MOTION CARRIED.
New Business
A. 2008 Meeting Locations.  Sign up sheet passed around.
Acting President stated the time of the meetings was a temporary change for this year.  What is everyone’s feeling on the meeting time – keep it the same or change it back to morning or any suggestions.  It was the consensus of everyone present to keep the meetings at 11:30.

Good of the Order

Chief Officers with employees on the FEMA Team need to meet after adjournment.
Jack Andren reported he went to Tukwila and testifited before the Building Code Council.  There will be another hearing next month.

Chuck Frame stated that in order to be deployed, you have to be red card certified.  
Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:30 p.m.

There is no meeting in December.  The Annual Awards Banquet will be held on December 6, 2007 at the Liberty Theater.  The next regular PCFCA meeting will be January , 2008 at 11:30.  Location to be announced.
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